
 

 

Ms Heather Wood     Our Ref  19/00068/CARAVN 
The Greenhouse     Your Ref:  
Gravel Hill      Enq to:  Gill Cooper 
Shirrell Heath      Direct Dial: 01962 848 211 
SO32 2JQ      Email: Gcooper@winchester.gov.uk 

 
Please quote Our Ref: on all correspondence 

 
5 April 2019      

 

Dear Ms Wood, 
 
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990-SECTION 171C 
PLANNING CONTRAVENTION NOTICE 
Alleged unauthorised dwelling at The Greenhouse Gravel Hill Shirrell Heath 
Hampshire, SO32 2JQ   
 

Thank you for returning the Planning Contravention Notice (PCN) that was served upon 
yourself on the 15th March 2019. I understand from conversations with your agent, Eric Cox 
and the answers from your completed PCN that the structure is no longer considered to a 
caravan/mobile home. I also acknowledge that the issue of the ownership of the land that 
was raised in the original PCN is being addressed by your agent and the adjacent land 
owner, Mr Stone. 
 
In order for the Local Planning Authority to fully assess the planning issues, certain 
information is still required.  I therefore serve on you a revised Planning Contravention 
Notice under the above section of the Act as it would appear that you/your Company are the 
owner, occupier, or have another interest in the land, or are or have been allegedly involved 
in the carrying out of works or operations on the land or buildings or are using it for a 
purpose as detailed in the Notice. 
  
Please ensure the completed document is returned directly to me within the statutory period. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Gill Cooper 
Enforcement Officer  
 
Winchester City Council 
Colebrook Street  
Winchester 
SO23 9LJ  
www.winchester.gov.uk  
www.visitwinchester.co.uk  
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